You have been admitted to a history course at Lund University.

You are most welcome!

You must register on the course via the student portal to keep your place before the course starts. Both the web registration and the first meeting are mandatory; please inform the department if you are unable to register or attend the first lecture. Otherwise your admission cannot be guaranteed. To inform the department: state your name, date of birth and the course name to the administrator's office, e-mail: hist@hist.lu.se.

For web registration and introduction meetings, see your welcoming letter or <u>Introduction meetings</u> <u>autumn 2020</u>. All introduction meetings this autumn will be digital, at https://canvas.education.lu.se.

If you are not planning on attending this course, please decline it at www.antagning.se, making it available for applicants on the waiting list.

More information about the course will be given to you at the introduction meeting,

You can find the time for the first meeting, instructions on web registration, the syllabus, schedule, and literature list on the course website, see: www.hist.lu.se

If you need to visit us in person, you will find the Department of History on the 3rd floor in LUX, on Helgonavägen 3 (maps.google.se: https://goo.gl/maps/XjxzP).

I hope you will enjoy studying at our department, Anna Wallette

More information about your student account:

 $\underline{https://www.lunduniversity.lu.se/current-students/new-students/your-student-account}$

More information on the Student Portal:

https://www.lunduniversity.lu.se/current-students/new-students/the-student-portal

More information on your LU access card / LU Library card:

https://www.lunduniversity.lu.se/current-students/new-students/lu-access-card

More information on using the learning platform Canvas:

https://canvas.education.lu.se/courses/1182/

More information on accessing webinars via Zoom:

https://canvas.education.lu.se/courses/1182/pages/studentguide-zoom-english

Virtual support room:

In order to make you feel well prepared for the upcoming digital elements of the autumn semester, a team consisting of various experts at the university will be on stand-by in a virtual support room on August to 27th 2020 between 12-17 to help you with practical and technical questions regarding the upcoming semester. This includes activating your student account, how to use Zoom for online lectures, academic support and academic advisors. Welcome with your questions to https://lu-se.zoom.us/my/welcome2lu